BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

November 15, 2005

The Selectmen held their weekly meeting on Tuesday, November 15, 2005 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street:    

Present:
Kenneth A. Tavares, Chairman 



David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman



Anthony R. Schena



Jean S. Loewenberg

Mark D. Sylvia, Town Manager 



Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager 

LICENSES

Auto Dealer (New)

Empire Hyundai of Plymouth
356 Court Street

Richard Torres

Lawrence Gordan

(Formerly Sgarzi)

Issuance of the above license is subject to approval from the Building and Zoning Department.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above license and Selectmen Schena seconded.   Voted 4-0 approved. 

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES

Emergency Request – The Board voted to grant Mr. Harley Kaplan permission to do work under the Emergency Request approved by the Conservation Commission on the Town–owned beach property located adjacent to 17 Whitney Lane.  

Gift – The Board accepted, as a gift, a check in the amount of $55,000.00 from NSTAR Electric and Gas for pavement overlay in connection with Trench Excavation on Summer Street for laying a gas main within the travel lanes.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Sean Dodgson, resident, began to state his disappointment at the article in the paper regarding the Plymouth Retirement Board and their expenses.  Chairman Tavares then explained to him that the Board of Selectmen had no jurisdiction over the retirement board and therefore this subject was not appropriate for this venue. He told Mr. Dodgson that he should take this item up with the retirement board. Mr. Dodgson stated that he thought the Board had control over their budget and Chairman Tavares explained that they did not.
PUBLIC HEARING – CENTRAL TRANSPORTATION

Chairman Tavares opened the hearing and per a request from Mrs. Gappa asked the Board for a motion on continuing the hearing until November 29, 2005.  Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to continue the hearing until November 29, 2005 and Selectmen Schena seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.

SOLID WASTE

Mr. George Crombie, DPW Director, updated the board on the extension of the SEMASS Waste Acquisition Agreement between the Town and the SEMASS Partnership.  He explained that the Town must provide written notice before January 1, 2006, if we would like to extend the agreement until 2015.  Mr. Crombie recommended the Selectmen vote that evening.  

Selectman Schena asked Mr. Crombie if he had sought Counsel’s opinion on this agreement and Mr. Crombie responded that he had.  He explained that the rate of $34.52 could be extended until January 1, 2015 unless there were changes to the Consumer Price Index or Change in Law costs.  Vice Chairman Malaguti made a motion to sign the extension to the Standard Waste Acquisition Agreement and Selectmen Schena seconded.  Voted 4-0.  

SNOW REMOVAL

Mr. George Crombie, DPW Director, gave a PowerPoint presentation on the 2005-2006 Snow and Ice Plan.  Mr. Crombie.  explained that they have made extensive changes to the plan of prior years in order to improve the level of service and safety to the residents of the community during the winter season.

Mr. Crombie explained that an effective snow and ice plan would always outpace the economic and safety hardships caused by ineffective snow removal operations.  Mr. Crombie also explained the history of snowfall in Plymouth, the different kinds of snowfall and how best to handle it.   He explained that most accidents occur during the first 1 to 2 inches of snowfall, so the timing of the salt placement, where and how much was critical.

Mr. Crombie also explained the Snow routes and districts, outlined the each plan and their goals and objectives.  Mr. Crombie also went over the Town’s Snow Ordinances including the bylaws of Chapter 185 involving Vehicles and Traffic as well as Chapter 162 involving our streets and sidewalks.  Mr. Crombie also outlined proposed implementation steps for these ordinances.

Mr. Crombie ended the presentation explaining the importance of the management of snow and ice.  He explained that these tasks couldn’t be completed with a strong team working together.  Mr. Crombie thanked Arthur Douylliez and Thomas Danner who worked on this snow and ice plan this past summer.  He also thanked all of the public works employees and private contractors who will work around the clock this winter.

Vice Chairman Malaguti asked Mr. Crombie if there would be the same number of trucks this year as last year.  Mr. Crombie responded that there would be but that they had just redirected their routes. Mr. Crombie said that they have increased the number of sanders and salters however.  Mr. Crombie said the bulk of our large trucks and people would be on the main routes.  Mr. Crombie explained that it would take 2 or 3 storms to get this plan in place.

Selectman Schena asked which stage was the “all hands on deck” stage. Mr. Crombie said that was part of plan 3 where we bring in heavier equipment like front-end loaders for hauling the snow.   Selectmen Schena also asked where the depots were in town for the equipment. Mr. Crombie responded that they were in Cedarville and in Camelot Park.  He explained Manomet was not possible because they did not have a covered building for the equipment. 

Vice Chairman Malaguti commented that some of Mr. Crombie’s estimates on prices seemed a bit low.   

Mr. Sylvia asked the Board to vote on Mr. Crombie’s requests which were to accept the Snow and Ice Plan for 2005-2006 and the acceptance of the 2005-2006 Implementation of the Snow Ordinance.

Mr. Schena motioned to accept the snow and ice plan as presented and approve those recommendations pursuant to Chapters 185 and 162 of the bylaw.  Selectmen Loewenberg seconded the motion.  Vice Chairman Malaguti decided to abstain from the vote.  Voted 3-0-1 carried.  

PUBLIC HEARING – MICKI’S TAVERN

The Board met for a possible reconsideration on the decision for Micki’s Tavern dba Kevin Ryan’s Pub, 293 Court Street.  During the first hearing the Board voted to suspend their all alcohol beverage license for a period of three days.

Mr. Sylvia explained the information contained in the Board’s docket and then yielded to Attorney Greg Corbo, Town Counsel. Mr. Corbo explained that this matter arose out of an incident from January 10, 2005.  He explained that the Board had a hearing on May 3, 2005 and as a result of this hearing, the board suspended their license for 3 days.  He explained that they then appealed to the ABCC, contesting the length of severity given by the Board and argued that he did not get enough notice.  Mr. Corbo further explained that the ABCC then remanded this decision back to Board.  

Mr. Corbo explained that the Board could stay with their original decision or open up this again for mitigation with the licensee.   Selectman Loewenberg explained that she would abstain from the hearing, as she was not there for the original hearing. Mr. Corbo recommended that the Board stay with their original decision as this was a very serious violation and the owner couldn’t be reached. 

Mr. Kevin Coakley apologized to the Board for what had happened.  He explained he had received misinformation about when the hearing was supposed to take place.  He also said that he fired the individual after the incident. 

He also said that they were there 45 minutes after the incident.

Chairman Tavares closed the hearing and Vice Chairman Malaguti motioned to concur with the original findings of fact and Selectmen Schena seconded.  Voted 3-0-1.  Selectman Loewenberg abstained.

Mr. Sylvia explained that the Board now needed to set the dates for the licensee to be closed.  Mr. Corbo said they could choose any period of time.  Selectman Schena motioned for the 5th, 6th and 7th of December and Malaguti seconded.  Voted 3-0-1.  Selectman Loewenberg abstained.

OLD BUSINESS/LETTERS/NEW BUSINESS

Letter – Vice Chairman Malaguti asked Mr. Crombie if anything had been done about the issue on Bayshore Drive where an eroding pipe was causing washouts.  Mr. Crombie was familiar with the issue and would be taking care of that this year. 

Puddle – Vice Chairman Malaguti asked Mr. Crombie about the puddle at the Manomet Transfer Station.  Mr. Crombie responded that they would have to pump that puddle and bring the water to the wastewater treatment plant as the drainage was buried in trash.  He said that the water was run off from the landfill.  He said the catch basin was placed in trash so they could not simply drain it into a natural area.  

Executive Session – Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to go into executive session pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 39, Section 23B, Paragraph 3, – contract negotiation.  Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 4-0 by roll call Malaguti-yes, Schena-yes, Loewenberg-yes and Tavares-yes.

Lisa Conroy, Clerk
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